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L1   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  
Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Marsha Moseley and Nigel Manning. 
 

L2   LOCAL CODE OF CONDUCT - DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS  
No disclosures of interest were declared. 
 

L3   MINUTES  
The minutes of the Licensing Committee held on 25 March 2019 were confirmed and signed by 
the Chairman. 
 

L4   ANNOUNCEMENTS  
The Chairman informed the Committee that the Licensing Team Leader would provide a short 
Licensing training session after the meeting for members. 
 

L5   LICENSING POLICY FOR ACTIVITIES INVOLVING ANIMALS  
The Committee received a report from the Licensing Team Leader regarding a change to the 
way in which animal boarding establishments; dog breeding establishments, pet shops and 
riding establishments were licensed.  The change in law was implemented as of 1 October 
2018 and from then the Council took on the responsibility for the licensing of the keeping of 
animals for exhibition.   
  
The threshold for breeding dogs had been reduced from five to three dogs and if you were 
operating as a commercial breeder, a licence was now required from the Local Authority.  
Exhibiting animals was previously licensed by Surrey County Council, but now fell within the 
remit of Guildford Borough Council. The law change introduced a new term of a ‘fit and proper 
person’ to be a licence holder, which was the same term used with taxi licensing but had not 
previously been defined in animal welfare.  The Council therefore drafted a policy, which set 
defined criteria for what construed a suitable person to be granted an animal welfare licence.   
  
On 20 November 2018, the Licensing Committee approved a proposal for the draft animal 
welfare licensing policy to go to consultation for a period of 12-weeks between December 2018 
and March 2019.  Seven interested parties responded including current licence holders and 
animal welfare organisations such as the RSPCA, PDSA and Dogs Trust.  Concerns raised in 
relation to the fees had not been considered owing to the fact that DEFRA set the fees and 
these were implemented by the Council. 
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The Committee noted that this was the first Licensing Policy to be devised in relation to 
activities involving animals since the new legislation was introduced.  The Committee discussed 
the policy and asked whether the response rate achieved to the consultation of seven was 
good.  The Licensing Team Leader confirmed that Guildford Borough Council had 50 licence 
holders who were all consulted.  In addition, the consultation was advertised on the website for 
three months.  Animal charities, the Police, vets, DEFRA, The Dogs Trust and Equine Charity 
had all responded and made helpful contributions to the final formulation of the policy.  The 
Committee were advised that licence holders’ ratings were not published on the Guildford 
Borough Council website and the public would need to request this information from officers.  In 
relation to safeguarding, the responsibility lay with the licence holder to comply with 
safeguarding requirements.  If licence holders failed to comply with the requirements of their 
licence, processes were in place whereby licences could be varied or revoked accordingly.  It 
was confirmed that dog wardens carried out the inspections of all premises currently but would 
need to be qualified to inspect premises by October 2021.   
  
The Committee having considered the report 
  
RESOLVED 
  
To approve the Animal Welfare Licensing Policy. 
  

L6   LICENSING COMMITTEE WORK PROGRAMME  
The Committee noted its work programme, which would be populated with additional topics. 
  
The Committee received clarification on the term ‘Purple Flag’, which related to an award that 
recognised Guildford as a safe place to have a night out.  The awards were first held five years 
ago and Guildford was the only town in Surrey to hold the award.  ‘Best Bar None’ referred to a 
national scheme to promote high standards in pubs and bars.  Approximately 30-40 venues had 
entered the award this year.   
  
The Chairman recommended that premises site visits were arranged in the summer for 
Committee members to visit premises with Licensing Officers to obtain a better understanding 
of how premises operated within the context of licensing. 
  
The meeting finished at 7.27 pm 
 
Signed   Date  

  

Chairman 
   

 


